
DOWNTOWN GRAND JUNCTION BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT 
BOARD MINUTES 

THURSDAY, APRIL 10, 2014 
248 SOUTH 4TH STREET 

8:55 A.M. 
 

PRESENT:  Jodi Coleman-Niernberg, Les Miller, Shane Allerheiligen, Martin Chazen, Jason Farrington, Kirk Granum, PJ 
McGovern, Kevin Reimer  
 
ABSENT:  Stephan Schweissing 
 
STAFF:  Diane Keliher, Harry Weiss, Aaron Hoffman 
 
GUESTS:  John Shaver, Bennett Boeschenstein, Steve Thoms, Rich Englehart 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Shane made a motion to approve the minutes from the March 13th meeting; Kirk seconded; 
minutes were approved. 
 
OTHER:  Shane was approached by Community Hospital for a discount on a large order of gift certificates.  Perhaps we 
can look at some sort of sponsorship of gift cards next year. 
  
Jodi has been working with CMU art students to establish a temporary gallery for the senior art exhibition at 503 
Colorado.  They will be there for six weeks and are excited to be downtown. We may use the facility for the AOTC 
reception as well. Harry and Jodi would like board members to stop by and look at the art work as well as the space.  
Jodi is pleased that it creates a partnership between CMU and Downtown. 
 
Kevin added that Bin 707 and Downtown Grand Junction were featured in the “5280” magazine.   Jodi said they are 
excited about what’s happening in Grand Junction.  
 
Harry mentioned that US Airways will feature Grand Junction in their upcoming publication. 
 
ADJOURN:  Shane made a motion to adjourn; Jason seconded; the board adjourned at 9:05 a.m.  


